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11:30 AM 

The meeting was opened with a welcome by Elisabeth Luck, 
President. "We Are The Church" which is the theme song for DMUMC 
1999 Stewardship Campaign was sung by the group. 
Mary Lee Bailey gave a devotional from Psalm 139, vs. 13-18. 

A very informative and interesting program on the West End 
Partnership was presented by Eileen Bisgrove, Chair of the Church 
and Society Committee of Duke Memorial. Duke Memorial and the 
West End Community Center (WECC) have been developing a 
partnership over the past five years. DMUMC has been directly 
involved in activities with WECC such as participating in 
building renovation and youth reading programs. In conjunction 
with other churches and community organizations, WECC and DMUMC 
helped sponsor a Five Neighborhood Summit during the fall of 
1995. This area is vulnerable to crime and drug problems, due 
largely to increasing poverty, deteriorating housing, and growing 
unemployment. The Summit set up task forces in Housing, Economic 
Development, Youth, Crime, and Isms(e.g. racism, classism, 
religious differences). Task forces work in conjunction with the 
neighborhood council. In the spring of 1992 WECC purchased a 
house and received federal tax-exempt status. Children and youth 
programs are conducted at this house. After school programs are 
held for grades K - 5 and Teen Focus groups are held for grades 6 
- 12. WECC is seeking funding to renovate a house next door to 
the current one which is referred to as "The Light on the Hill". 
This house is envisioned to become an eldercare center during the 
day and a teen center after school, evenings, and weekends. 
Tutors are needed from 4:00 - 5:00 PM and 5:30 - 6:30. Agape 
Circle has offered to give one night each week. 

Ron McKoy, Director of the Center expressed his appreciation for 
all the aid they have received. He introduced Tiffany Johnson, 
Youth Coordinator, and three youths from the teen program. 

Elisabeth Luck conducted the Business Meeting. The Minutes of 
the June General Meeting were accepted as presented. 

Marty O'Sullivan, Treasurer reported $1,900 has been given to 
Missions, $380 given to undesignated fund. $60.00 has been 
received from knife sales. $75.00 has been received for "Ways 
and Means". 





page 2 Minutes 

The soup and bake sale will be held after the 11:00 AM service on 
Oct. 18. Sign-up sheets will be circulated for workers for this 
event. Martha Brown will head the Bake Sale and will solicit 
donations and workers for this. 

Announcement was made that the Methodist Retirement Community 
will hold their annual Bazaar October 31. 

The meeting was adjourned with a prayer offered by Ruth Harper 
Stevens. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Shepherd 
Secretary 
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